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The PCC of East Greenwich is registered Charity No: 1175274

Minutes of a meeting of the APCM of the Parish of East Greenwich held on 24th March 2019
at St George’s.  
	
	MINUTES

	1.
	Present:  Margaret Cave (Chair), Catherine Millar (Secretary), Judith Eastaugh, Courtney Plank, Yoradyl Marie Desir, Gavin Desir, Doris Taylor, Joanne Lucas, Jackie Bogue, Essie Savage, Ann Casey, Tendai Ndanga, Fola Balogun, Tracey Milson, Paul Rogers, Jeannette Cryer, Hilda Abiri, Andrew Spence, Nicola Hebbes, Emily Harris, Helen Frith, Cherry Mehmet, Mahnaz Maund, Olaitan Kupoluyi, Dile Ipinmoroti, Glenda Tompkins, Josephine Nwakanma, Joyce Stewart, Ed Mayo, Andrew Woodward-Russell, Folarin Akinbami, Lola Oguntebi Akinbami, Janet Clipsham, Tim Yeager, John Philpott- Howard, Louise Knight, Barbara Moss, Julie Mason, Angela Whittlesea Reed, Michael Crawford, Tumini Allison, Timothy Cave, Esther Whittlesea Reed, Sussan Ibiama, Patrick Kekula.

	2.
	Apologies:    Record mislaid

	
	Margaret welcomed everyone and thanked those had had made the lunch. The meeting was opened with a reading from 1 Corinthians 12:12-26 followed by a prayer.

	3.
	Minutes of APCM OF 2018:  It was proposed and seconded that the minutes be approved.  Agreed unanimously.

	4.
	Matters arising: None

	5.
	Report of the Electoral Roll and Election of Electoral Roll Officers 

	
	The Officers Reported as follows

Christ Church    155
St George’s          70
Holy Trinity          2
TOTAL                  227

	
	The electoral roll officers nominated below were all willing to stand.  There were no other nominations.  

· For St George’s: Judith Eastaugh
· For Christ Church: Michael Crawford
· For Holy Trinity: Louise Knight
Proposed and seconded that they be elected, agreed unanimously.

	6.
	Election of the Church Wardens

	
	The Meeting of Parishioners was declared open.  

All nominations for Churchwarden must be received in writing in advance of the meeting. Two nominations had been received for Christ Church and St George’s as follows:
· Christ Church:  Michael Crawford proposed by Sussan Ibiama and seconded by Tendai Ndanga, and Sussan Ibiama proposed by Pansy Graham and seconded by Michael Crawford.
· St George’s: Janet Clipsham proposed by Judith Eastaugh and seconded by Chris Taylor, and Helen Frith proposed by Vera O’ Brien and seconded by Jackie Bogue.
No other nominations were possible.  Accordingly, Michael and Sussan together with Janet and Helen were elected unanimously.  Margaret thanked the retiring Churchwarden, David Thomson, for his hard work. 

The Meeting of Parishioners was declared closed and the APCM re opened.

	7.
	Election of the Deputy Churchwardens at Holy Trinity

	
	There was no nomination received for the role of Deputy Churchwarden at Holy Trinity, therefore no one was elected. Margaret thanked the retiring Deputy Churchwarden, Louise Knight, for her hard work.

	8.
	By Election for Deanery Synod 1 one-year post

	
	Sydney Smith was proposed by Essie Savage and seconded by Michael Crawford for this post.  Elected unanimously.


	9.
	Election of members to the PCC, 2 x 3year posts and 1 x 1 year post from CC, 2 x three year posts and 1 x 1 year post from StG 

	
	The following nominations had been received
· for Christ Church: Tendai Ndanga (3 years), Elena Tsoneva (not elected), Olaitan Kupoluyi (3 years), David Thomson (1 year)
· for St George’s: Tatjana Ljujic (1 year), Courtney Plank (3 years), Simon Stevens Nabsiev (3 years)
· for Holy Trinity: no posts at present
As there were four nominations for the three Christ Church PCC posts a vote was held and Tendai Ndanga, Olaitan Kupoluyi and David Thomson were elected.

	10
	Election to the DCCs, 4 for each Church

	
	The following nominations were received:
· For Christ Church: Hilda Abiri (not elected), James Dobinson, Alex Homfray, Bev Irving and Lola Oguntebi Akinbami.
· For St George’s:, Paul Rogers, Emily Harris, Joyce Stewart,  Joanne Lucas , Ann Casey (not elected) 
· For Holy Trinity: N/A while in vacancy
As there were five nominations for the four Christ Church DCC posts a vote was held and James Dobinson, Alex Homfray, Bev Irving and Lola Akinbami were elected.
As there were five nominations for the four St George’s DCC posts a vote was held and Paul Rogers, Emily Harris, Joyce Stewart and Joanne Lucas were elected. 

	11
	Election of  Sidespeople

	
	The following names were put to the meeting for election:
· Elected sidespeople: St George’s Chris Taylor, Caroline Moores, Daphne Bolland, Sue Kinnersley, Judith Eastaugh, Simon Stephens, Jo Lewins, Victoria Hall, Ed Mayo, Julie Mason, Eddy Finnerty, Doris Taylor, Vera O’Brien, Anne Lewington, Joanne Lucas, Joyce Stewart, Nicola Hebbes, Tatjana Ljujic Christ Church Elena Tsoneva, Essie Savage, Jeanette Cryer, Karen Dolby, Kate Steer, Lola Akinbami, Melanie Hand, Pansy Graham, Gav Desir, Linda Damlin, Kim Bristow, Michael Crawford, William Hedley, Gav Hughes, James Dobinson, David Thomson. 
· For Holy Trinity: HT made no nominations as they are a cash free Church.
There being no other nominations all were declared duly elected.

	13
	Receipt of the Annual Report

	
	Margaret presented the Annual Report and thanked all those who had contributed.  There were no questions or comments and therefore it was proposed and seconded that the Annual Report the Report be accepted carried unanimously.

	14
	Mission Action Plan Update

	
	Margaret updated us on progress with our Mission Action Plan (MAP) for the Parish; a PowerPoint with photos was shown representing life in the parish in 2018.  There were no questions or comments on the MAP.

	15
	Safeguarding

	
	Our Parish Safeguarding Officers are Joanne Lucas & Sue Hall they have 6-9 monthly meetings with the post holders (MC and TY) and adhere to a programme of regular self- audit. Safeguarding is taken seriously in this Parish.  If you have concerns about a member of the Safeguarding Team you should contact the Diocesan Safeguarding Team.

	16
	Treasurer’s Report

	
	Judith presented the accounts for the year ending 31st December 2018 and financial report. She referred the meeting to the Treasurer’s reports and talked about the income sources for the Parish. 

	17
	Appointment of Independent Examiner

	
	It was proposed and seconded that Adeola Boatang is reappointed as our independent examiner for 2019.  Margaret thanked her for all her hard work.

	18.
	AOB

	
	There was no AOB

	19.
	Team Rector’s Report

	
	· 2018 has been another exciting year in the parish
· I want to start by saying a huge thank you to everyone who makes the Parish such a vibrant place

· A special thank you to Tracey for providing such a delicious lunch today and to everyone at St George’s for hosting the APCM today

· A huge thank you too for everyone who works towards our common life and who serves as seek to reach out to our local communities and to people around the world

· Many people do the unnoticed tasks with little recognition and thanks

· So, I would like us all to acknowledge how 1 Corinthians 12 recognises the need for every part of the body – we are dependent on one another

· “But God has so arranged the body, giving the greater honour to the inferior members, that there may be no dissension within the body, but the members have the same care for one another”

· If one member suffers, all suffer together with it; if one member is honoured, all rejoice together with it. We are in this together.

· One team, three churches – unity and diversity – just like the Holy Trinity.
· The staff team in 2018 changed as Rob Ryan left in the summer to go across the river to St Barnabus Little Ilford

· Parish ministry team now Tim Yeager, John Philpott Howard, Andrew Woodward- Russell (who was ordained priest on 7th July at St Mary’s, Lewisham), Esther Whittlesea Reed, Tim Cave, Julie Mason (licensed as a Reader in a joyful service at the Cathedral in October and joins our Parish Ministry Team), and Jody Grayston (Jody transferred from being a student youth worker to be our part time parish youth worker starting September)

· The parish ministry team meet every 6-8 weeks to look at our mission priority, ‘Growing our spiritual lives together’ and to reflect together theologically. 

· There was a change in musicians in 2018 as both Joe and Soso left are making a huge impact on the parish. Christ Church now has a wonderful team of volunteer musicians and a worship band team. At St George’s we have Joel.

· Our wonderful parish administrator, Sarah, left at the very end of the year and is going to be married in June so please pray for her. We are delighted to welcome Lorraine into the parish administrator role, starting on 2nd January
· The parish has experienced growth in different ways – most importantly in our spiritual lives – small groups have continued to spring up and flourished around the Parish such as; Connect groups and Alpha at Christ Church, Agapai at Holy Trinity, Sceptics and Outstanding Women of the Bible at St George’s. 

· Connect Mums and Connect Football at Christ Church have also brought growth.

· We have continued to make an impact on our community through social justice projects: Greenwich Winter Night Shelter, Greenwich Foodbank, EGLAC and Greenwich Sanctuary Project
· Relationship with Koinonia Federation of schools – governors, etc- has continued to be a wonderful partnership. And we are planning to appoint a chaplain in the coming year

· And further growth in numbers- our electoral which has gone from 217 to 227
· We also face challenges: in 12-15 years’ time we will be the biggest parish by population in the UK with up to 70,000 souls in our care

· We continue to think about the challenges each church faces

· SDF bid and growth

· The key to all these challenges is prayer

· We will continue to look at growth in prayerful way at our next PCC away day

· Lent, Holy Week & Easter are all coming up and are central to our common life together- reminder to focus on this core as we honour each other moving into the next year.

	
	Any other Business – none

	
	The meeting was finished in prayer. 
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